MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, February 2, 2012
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford, Antonio Donis (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services
Minutes of the December 7, 2011 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:41 p.m.  The minutes of the December 7, 2011 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the Optional Technical Assistance Session for the Police and Youth Program to be held January 31, 2012 (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff to the JJAC, was one of four presenters at the optional technical assistance session for those applying for the 2012/2013 Police and Youth Program.  Deborah Stewart, director of the Youth Development Training and Resource Center, discussed youth engagement strategies.  Lori Stanczyc from Rocky Hill Youth Services and Tracy Baden from the New Britain Police Department both discussed Police and Youth projects that they ran in their towns.  Forty-nine persons from 28 cities and towns attended the session on January 31.  Grant applications are due March 30 for action at the May JJAC meeting.
Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking (III)
The Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking will be meeting February 23, 2012 to finalize plans for the SET THE RULES Media Campaign with the selected vendor, Elkinson + Sloves.  Representatives from the departments of Motor Vehicles and Public Health will be invited to join the group.  The goal is to implement the campaign April - June 2012.
Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2012 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Block Grants Program (IV)
Ms. LaMotte reported that she had been notified by the federal Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention that there would be no 2012 funding for the Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Program.
Update from the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice & Youth Development Data (V)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice & Youth Development Data met on February 1, 2012 and JJAC members discussed various data issues including the accuracy of data definitions and labeling of data presentations.  At the next Subcommittee meeting, the Division of Public Defender Services will present on their new data system being developed for juvenile services.
Update on the School Attendance Retreat (VI)
Ms. LaMotte reported on the 7th Annual Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance, which was held on December 7 & 8, 2011.  The agenda included an overview of the 2010/2011 school year attendance data collected by the Consortium; and presentations on USD #2 by Howard Haberman, on the new court intake process by Julia O’Leary, and the evaluation results of the 2010/2011 School Attendance projects by Ronald Sabatelli.  The first keynote presentation was from the 2012 MetLife/NASSP National High School Principal of the Year Michael Foran, Principal of New Britain High School.  In addition, there were three presentations from out-of-state guest, Anthony (Tony) J. Limoges, Principal of South San Francisco High School.  Evaluation results showed all respondents rated the retreat as excellent or good and useful or somewhat useful.
Update from the School/Police Task Group (VII)
The School/Police Task Group met on January 30, 2012 to review new video material and plan for the piloting and evaluation of the new curriculum it is in the process of adapting from the patrol officer curriculum.  “Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police” would be taught by teams of one school staff person and one police officer.  The major barrier to progress is a lack of participation on the group from school staff.  Plans to pilot the curriculum in June and September and train with an evaluation in fall 2012 will be carried out after a sufficient number of school staff are identified who are interested in becoming trainers for this initiative.
Action on the School Attendance Program and the School/Police Program (VIII)
Ms. LaMotte distributed copies of last year’s School Attendance Program and reiterated that past evaluations of School Attendance Program grants could not show results, often because of the small numbers of students involved in these small projects.  The JJAC voted to announce a School Attendance Program for 2012/2013 without an evaluation component.
There was limited discussion of the School/Police Program because an evaluation of 9 current grantees is in progress.  Members expressed interest in new programs addressing DMC, Juvenile Review Boards or best practices in juvenile justice programming.  Members will bring their ideas to the next JJAC meeting.

Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2012 Juvenile Accountability Block Grants Program (IX)
The JJAC voted to allocate all the 2012 Juvenile Accountability Block (JAB) Grants Program funds to address disproportionate minority contact (DMC).  
Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2012 Title II Formula Grants Program (X)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2012 Formula Grants Program funds as follows.

$60,000 for Law-Related Education
$230,000 for School Attendance
$100,000 for Support to the JJAC—the state advisory group funds and capacity building

$50,000 for a fourth study of DMC
$100,000 for the Police and Youth Program
$60,000 with $60,000 state match to OPM as administrative funds

Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2012 Title V Delinquency Prevention Grants Program (XI)
Ms. LaMotte reported that she believes there will be no 2012 funding for the Title V Program given reports about the 2012 federal budget, however she had not been notified either way by the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention.  No action was taken.

Action on Extension Requests for the 2009 Juvenile Accountability Block Grant, 2010 Title II Formula Grant and the 2010 Title V Delinquency Prevention Grant (XII)
Action on these items was postponed until the April JJAC meeting.
Other Business (XIII)

The meeting was adjourned at 4:33 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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